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Ref: FOI-112023-000459 
 
Date: 20TH November 2023 
 
Address / Email:  
 
Dear  
 
Request Under Freedom of Information Act 2000 
 
Thank you for requesting information under the Freedom of Information Act 2000. 
 

1. The type and number of tourniquets 
used for venepuncture and cannula�on annually 
in your Hospital Trust, specifically whether you 
use single use (disposable) or reusable 
tourniquets and what material they are made 
out of.   

Single use Tourniquet single use latex free band 
type blue smooth finish, silicone.  
01.04.2023 – 16.11.2023 usage = 13869 x box of 
25. 

2. If you use a mix of both, whether there is 
there any Trust policy for deciding which 
tourniquet to use. 

We only use disposable tourniquets in trust as 
trust policy.  

 
3. When you first introduced single use 
tourniquets, if you do use them. 

May 2022 the product in Q1 was standardised to. 

4. The cost per single use tourniquet/other 
type of tourniquet you use (or total annual cost) 

Cost of usage stated in Q1 £11,649.96 inc vat 

5. The MRSA infec�on rates at your Trust, 
for three years either side of your introduc�on of 
single use tourniquets, referring to bloodstream 
infec�ons (bacteremias) rather than surface 
carriage. 

 
2018/19- 1 
2019/20- 1 
2020/21-1 
2021-22-1 
2022/23- data not currently available as current 
year  
 

6. Whether you implemented any of the 
following infec�on control procedures within the 
same year as implemen�ng single use 
tourniquets:  
• Stricter hand hygiene policy   
• Staff educa�on programme on infec�on 
control procedures  
• Screening of pa�ents for MRSA on 
admission to hospital  
• Isola�on or decolonisa�on of pa�ents 
who tested posi�ve for MRSA 

These policies and interven�ons were already in 
place. 

 

Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
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If you are dissatisfied with our response, you have the right to appeal in line with guidance from the 
Information Commissioner. In the first instance you may contact the Information Governance Manager 
of the Trust. 
 
Information Governance Manager 
Trust Headquarters 
Russell’s Hall Hospital 
Dudley 
West Midlands 
DY1 2HQ 
Email: dgft.dpo@nhs.net  
 
Should you disagree with the contents of our response to your appeal, you have the right to appeal to 
the Information Commissioners Office at. 
 
Information Commissioners Office 
Wycliffe House 
Water Lane 
Wilmslow 
Cheshire 
SK9 5AF 
Tel: 0303 123 1113 
www.ico.org.uk 
 
If you require further clarification, please do not hesitate to contact us. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 
 
Freedom of Information Team  
The Dudley Group NHS Foundation Trust 
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